
Good Evening Families,	

I am writing to share some exciting news with you! In addition to the in-home learning activities which will be 
posted every Friday on our school website (see HazelwoodUpdate 3.23), we will now be offering access to 
computers and internet hot spots for families who may need this resource. 	

Chromebook Checkout	

We recognize the challenge facing families who do not have a computer in their home, so we are working to 
provide a temporary solution. Please use the link below to request a Chromebook for temporary use at home 
during the closure. Due to our limited inventory, we are offering one computer per family and we must 
prioritize families without a computer in the home.   If your scholar has a sibling in grades 6-12 with a 
Chromebook, we will not be able to provide additional Chromebooks at this time.  Once you complete the 
form, the Renton School District Technology Department will contact you directly to arrange checkout within 
the next week.	

Request here: https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdc4waMLmN-
7IQ4c4Hxxx1pIuAg6XRmOa_xRMn8acBxesb31g/viewform	

Report Cards	

This afternoon, scholar report cards were mailed via the United States Post Office.  Don’t worry- all envelopes 
were sealed using water! You may also view your scholar’s report card by using Skyward Family Access. 
Below is a link with directions.  If you have any difficulty accessing your scholar’s report card, please email 
our Office Manager at Julie.Foster@rentonschools.us .	

https://www.rentonschools.us/learning-and-teaching/student-information-services/skyward-family-access	

Getting too many notifications from Seesaw?	

As you know, our school is using Seesaw as a platform to share work and learning directly with your scholar 
and the family.  Due to the high volume of usage, you may consider turning off notifications or limiting 
notifications to once per day.  Don’t worry—if you turn off the notifications, you can still log into Seesaw each 
day and see the messages along with the work that has been posted.  Here are your options:	

Option A: Default Option- (Not recommended)	

Keep all notifications turned on.  This means you will receive multiple emails or text messages throughout the 
day each time a staff member makes a new post.   I do not recommend this option.	

Option B: Adjust the notifications so that you receive ONE daily email OR turn off the notifications all 
together 	

Step 1: Go to this website-  https://app.seesaw.me/#/login	

 Step 2:  Click “I’m a family member.”	

 Step 3: Log in with your email address and password	

 Step 4: Click on the box in the top left hand corner of your screen where your name is located. 	



 Step 5: Click on account settings	

 Step 6: Scroll down to  class notifications.  Turn email or SMS/PUSH on or off. 	

 Step 7:  Scroll down to parent notifications and select: 	

ALL- You will receive an email for EVERY post made (I do NOT recommend this)	

Once per day- You will receive a daily digest of all posts	

NEVER- You will not receive notifications when a post is made.  You can, however, log into the system and see 
all of the messages and posts at a time that is convenient for you. 	

As always, don’t hesitate to reach out!  We are all actively working to support you and your family during this 
time and we are here to help!   	

Best,	

Tracey Tymczyszyn	

Principal	

Hazelwood Elementary School	

  

 

  

 

 

 


